
  

 

 
                                                                                                                           Technical Services 

  Nokiiwin Tribal Council  
                                                                                                                                  384 Fort William Road,  

 Thunder Bay, ON, P7B 2Z3  
June 27, 2024 
 
Chief Michele Solomon 
Fort William Community Centre  
90 Anemki Drive 
Fort William, ON P7J 1J4 
 
Dear Chief Solomon: 
 
Re:       PRECAUTIONARY BOIL WATER ADVISORY RECOMMENDED 

    Affected Residences: 662 City Road to 724 City Road, 1 Quarry Road to 8 Quarry Road  
             and the trailer park (anticipated July 03, 2024) Fort William First Nation    
 
This advisory notice will confirm that Nokiiwin Tribal Council recommends a precautionary Boil Water 
Advisory for 662 City Rd (east of James St S / Bannon’s Gas Bar) to 724 City Rd (west of Back St), 1 
Quarry Rd to 8 Quarry Rd, and the trailer park due to scheduled repairs to the distribution system, that will 
result loss of pressure in the distribution system because of a halt in the water supply. At that time water 
from the drinking water system cannot be guaranteed to be safe. The water supply will be shut down from 
8am until 5pm on July3, 2024. 
 
It is requested that the residents affected by this service disruption are informed that a 
PRECAUTIONARY BOIL WATER ADVISORY is being recommended on July 3, 2024 
 
Affected residents should be advised to boil all drinking water from the community water supply 
for at least one full minute then allowed to cool. Water from an approved potable source may also 
be provided. 
 
Once pressure is restored, this Precautionary Boil Water Advisory should remain in place until the following 
measures are actioned and confirmed: 
 

1. Water samples are obtained from the affected residences of City Road and Quarry Road. Sampling 
and analysis will be conducted by the City of Thunder Bay’s Environment Division and will be 
collected 24 hours apart and submitted for microbiological analysis to an accredited laboratory. The 
analytical results of those samples must confirm the absence of E. Coli and Total Coliform bacteria. 

 
2. The free available chlorine residual should be measured and confirmed to be not less than 0.2 

mg/L throughout the distribution system. 
 
Please find enclosed a ‘Boil Your Water’ advisory notice that outlines how to safely use water during a boil 
water advisory. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter or require more information, please don’t hesitate to contact 
me on (807) 632-1522 or by email at amal.alex@nokiiwin.com 
 

 
 
Amal Alex, CPHI(C),  
Environmental Public Health Officer 
 



 

c.c        Guy Collins, Public Works Manager (email copy) 
Luanne Maki, Health Manager (email copy) 
Ian Bannon, Director of Lands and Housing (email copy) 
Roger Rozon, Technical Services Manager (email copy) 
 
 
 
 
 

 


